APC
Minutes
April 16, 2013
Voting Members:
Susan Thompson, Tejinder Neelon, Chet Kumar, Karina Miller
Ex officio Members:
David Barsky, Pamela Bell, David McMartin, Gerardo Gonzalez, Thomas Swanger, Sarah Villarreal
Absent: 

Israel Irizarry, Salah Moukhlis, 

Guests:


Lourdes Shahamiri

I. Chair’s report 
a. Two new members have joined APC: Karina Miller, At-large Spring '13
Chet Kumar, CoBA, 2012-14
II. Other reports

a. Projector not working so minutes will be reviewed at the next meeting
b. Tejinder reported on Senate

i. Graduate policy was presented. Rules were waived to consider it a second reading and it was passed.
ii. Academic Calendar was presented. No action was taken and no one asked any questions.
iii. There was discussion of a possible referral. However, it pertains to GEC and so may not be appropriate for APC to handle.
III.
Old Business

1. Challenge Exam policy – APC decided this policy had our lowest priority since we have an existing policy and there is not a lot of interest expressed in updating it.

2. Maximum units during intersession policy – APC decided would try to send another version of the policy to EC. 

i. In the discussion, some committee members continue to be concerned about the reasonableness of expecting students to learn effectively in the short amount of time available during winter intersession. Other members pointed out that faculty are currently offering classes in this constrained time period and we should have some trust that they know what they’re doing. Analysis of the past three years of intersession shows that the number of students and classes has increased significantly each year indicating a demand for classes during this time.
ii. David Barsky has created a chart showing the number of hours of student effort vs. the length of face-to-face classes. The chart assumes the classes would take place entirely in the period between January 2nd and start of the new semester. Times vary each year as the academic calendar days available change.
iii. ACTION: David will edit the policy and we will discuss via email in preparation for our next APC meeting
IV.
 New Business

1. Referral concerning Assignment of classroom space prioritization policy
a. Scheduling is not an academic policy, it should be an administrative policy.
b. History of scheduling process

i. Originally all space scheduling was done in Academic Affairs. 

ii. It was then taken over by the Event Scheduling Office, who created a simplified prioritization protocol (see below).

iii. Concern has recently been expressed as part of BLP’s process in evaluating P-forms for multiple new programs, many of which will be offered as Extended Learning. 

c. Current classroom prioritization practice:

i. State-side programs schedule classrooms first, before the schedule is even official.

ii. Once schedule is up, then both state-side and self-support programs can schedule classrooms on a first-come, first-served basis

iii. Three weeks after the semester begins, all others may also schedule classrooms for things like events.

d. Thomas pointed out that summer session needs its own prioritization rules that may be different from that required for the regular semesters.
e. ACTION: Recommend that EC consider a resolution requesting that the university continue its practice of giving scheduling priority to state-side programs and codify current practice in administrative policy.

2. Referral concerning Student Course Load
a. An issue was raised in CAMP that it is hard for students to receive financial aid for summer programs because they are not considered full-time.
b. Old 1994 graduate student policy and memo were found that also defined load for undergraduates. They specified 9 units as full-time during summer. 
c. APC discussed various strategies such as specifying 8 units as full-time for entire summer and 4 units for one summer session. We also considered whether to rewrite old policy or create a new policy for undergraduates and cleanup the old policy for graduates.
d. However, as discussion developed, it became apparent that the financial aid component placed significant restrictions on our ability to define full-time status. Vonda Garcia, Director of Financial Aid sent an email explaining that if we use a summer enrollment status other than the regular fall/spring enrollment status, we would be required to change our Pell Formula for all students for the full academic year: fall, spring, summer. Given this information, the committee decided to postpone work on this until next year when that committee might have more time to research the various issues.
e. ACTION: Recommend that this issue be referred to next year’s APC, preferably in the fall so any changes could take effect in time for financial aid to implement for the following summer.
VI.
NEXT MEETING: April 23
